
 
(FSME-12-087, November, Program, 10 CFR 31) 
 
November 7, 2012 

 

ALL AGREEMENT STATES 

NRC NOTIFICATION OF ISSUANCE OF OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL 
AUDIT REPORT RELATED TO NRC’S 10 CFR PART 31 GENERAL LICENSING PROGRAM 
(OIG-12-A-21) (FSME-12-087) 

Purpose: On September 26, 2012, the Office of the Inspector General (OIG) of the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) issued the above referenced audit report. 
This audit report can be found on NRC’s public Web site at: 
http://pbadupws.nrc.gov/docs/ML1227/ML12270A243.pdf. This letter is intended to inform all 
Agreement States of the OIG findings and recommendations related to NRC operations. No 
action or response on the part of the Agreement States is requested or required. The 
Agreement States may choose to adopt and address the OIG recommendations included in the 
referenced audit report. 

Background: General licensed (GL) devices containing byproduct materials are issued 
pursuant to 10 CFR Parts 31 and 32. GL related details can be found in web link 
http://www.nrc.gov/materials/miau/general-use.html. The audit objective was to determine if 
NRC's GL program provides for the necessary accountability and tracking of GL to protect 
public health and safety. The OIG audit report makes two recommendations related to 
providing information on applicable regulatory requirements for new and existing NRC GLs. 

If you have any questions regarding this communication, please contact me at (301) 415-3340 or 
my staff named below. 

POINT OF CONTACT: 

Jack Foster INTERNET: jack.foster@nrc.gov TELEPHONE: (301) 415-6250 
Ujagar S. Bhachu INTERNET: ujagar.bhachu@nrc.gov TELEPHONE: (301) 415-7894 

FAX: (301) 415-5955 

/RA/ 

Brian J. McDermott, Director 
Division of Materials Safety and State Agreements 
Office of Federal and State Materials 

and Environmental Management Programs 
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